


Mr. Steffen reported: 
• Pavement Marking is beginning in mid-June.
• The county paving projects are off to a great start:

• Meridian Road has been completed.
• Pratt Road will be done today.
• Alward Road has been completed.
• County skip paving is getting done.
• The subdivision paving projects in DeWitt and Bath Townships are starting soon.
• Next week we will be starting our chip seal projects.

J. Director of Finance Report

Ms. Gurski reported:

• Completed 2021 MDOT Trunkline audit, $74,813 is due to MDOT.
• MTF for May (March fuel) was $1,089,959.82.
• The Finance & HR Conference was May 11th - 13th, it was very beneficial, there was great networking and
valuable information was presented. A big topic was potential new accounting software for road commissions.
• The PA 202 for OPEB reporting and PA 530 for Pension reporting (see attached) have been submitted.
• Working on the Annual Report, which will be presented at our next board meeting.
• Per Treasury & the Accounting Manual the necessary account number changes have been updated in
Precision.
• Attending a Clerk "boot camp" June 12th & 13th in Detroit, which is put on through the Michigan Association of
Municipal Clerks.

Motion to accept financials and place on file. 

Move: Holt Second: Frederick Status: Passed 

Approval of Vouchers: 
Payroll: #92370 - #92382 including advices 
Vouchers: #67971- #68048 including ACH 
Total: $2,720,908.48 

Motion to approve the vouchers as presented. 

Move: Frederick Second: Holt Status: Passed 

K. Managing Director Report

Mr. Steffen reported:

• New Facility:
• Bi-weekly project meetings are going well.
• An update will be sent out next week on the project.

• Staff Update:
• We are still searching for a new Engineer.
• Position analysis coming by the end of summer.
• LRE is performing very well, we meet every other week to review projects and costs.

• Township Update:
• Township Contracts are mostly returned.
• New Contract signature changes, Managing Director will sign and then bring the contracts to the board to

accept and place on file. 
• The Friends of Park Lake meeting was last week to discuss some requests for crosswalks.

• Manager Update:
• Yearly Goals
• Working with Media Advantage and Jon N. on an employee survey and a public engagement survey.
• Met with the Sean Dush and John Fuentes to discuss the potential passing of the ORV law.
• Meeting with other road commissions on June 5th to put our agenda together for when we meet with EGLE

to discuss chloride restrictions. 
•The Paser data for 2022 came in, CCRC is in the top 15 out of 83 counties. Compared to 2021, our numbers

have increased. 




